
 

 

San Mateo County Transportation Authority 
Resolution No. 2022-30 

 
Expressing Appreciation To  

 

Joe Hurley 
 

Whereas, in September 2002, Joe Hurley began his career at the San Mateo County 

Transportation Authority (TA) as the TA Director overseeing the delivery of highway and 

roadway projects in collaboration with the California Department of Transportation (Caltrans) 

and the many cities in the County, as well as the management and programming of Measure A 

funds for many transportation projects in the County; and   

Whereas, Joe Hurley, over the 20 years he served as the TA Director, delivered 

numerous capital projects, including but not limited to the following improvements on US 101: 

the County’s first express lanes, along with various segments of auxiliary lanes on different 

stretches on the highway; Oyster Point Interchange; Broadway Interchange; Willow 

Interchange; as well as improvements in other locations in the County, including Half Moon Bay 

Highway Improvements, and the SR 92/SR 82 Interchange Improvements; and 

Whereas, Joe Hurley is the consummate public servant, ensuring the sales tax funds are 

managed and spent in a way that is fully accountable to the San Mateo County taxpayers; and 

Whereas, Joe Hurley showed his integrity, unfailing dedication, and dependability in 

every assignment and project he was involved in, rightfully earning his nickname “Mr. TA”; and  

Whereas, Joe Hurley provided support and guidance for a number of committees, 

including the TA Citizens Advisory Committee (CAC) and the City/County Association of 

Governments of San Mateo County (C/CAG) Technical Advisory Committee, and the statewide 

Self Help Counties Coalition; and  

Whereas, Joe Hurley has decided to hang up his “hard hat” and announced his 

retirement to spend more time with his family, enjoy a game of golf, work on other projects 

and do whatever else suits his fancy; and  



Now, Therefore, Be It Proclaimed that the Board of Directors of the San Mateo County 

Transportation Authority does hereby express its appreciation to Joe Hurley for his nearly 20 

years of service to the TA, and wishes him well in his retirement and with all his future 

endeavors.    

Passed and adopted this 1st day of September, 2022. 

Rico E. Medina, Chair 
Board of Directors 

San Mateo County Transportation Authority 


